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Post to: Blackpool Waste Services Ltd | Number One Bickerstaffe Square | Talbot Road | Blackpool | 

FY1 1NA  
Registered in England No. 11645026 

 

 
From: Le  
Sent: 28 October 2023 16:07 
To: info@mm-squared.co.uk <info@mm-squared.co.uk> 
Subject: Re: Waste issues at or around 149 Layton Road  
  

Dear Mark, 
 
Following our conversation on the 27th of October 2023 I have made further enquires 
with the Officer who has street cleansing responsibilities in this area (Mr. Kurek ). 
He has confirmed that the bin outside 149 Layton Road is emptied twice per week. It is 
a bin owned by Enveco and the Officer has also confirmed that in the previous 12 
months he has never observed issues with excessive waste materials such as 
discarded takeaway packaging or related food waste in or around the vicinity of the bin 
or indeed 149 Layton Road. We can also confirm that we have received no reports or 
complaints regarding waste/litter problems in this area.  
 
Lee Bonney 
Environmental Enforcement 
 
 

 
Post to: Blackpool Waste Services Ltd | Number One Bickerstaffe Square | Talbot Road | Blackpool | 

FY1 1NA  
Registered in England No. 11645026 

 

 
From: info@mm-squared.co.uk <info@mm-squared.co.uk> 
Sent: 27 October 2023 14:30 
To:  
Subject: FW: Waste issues at or around 149 Layton Road  
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Subject: Waste issues at or around 149 Layton Road  
  
Dear Lee 
  
Further to our conversation earlier today I explained that I was acting for a takeaway who is in the 
process of obtaining a licence. The premises in question are AB Pizza, 149 Layton Road, Blackpool. 
  
We will have to respond to a formal objection made by a neighbour who amongst other matters 
raises issues with waste.  
  
I have snipped the comment that relates to waste below, in italics.  
  
The rubbish generated by their customers usually ends up all over the road so much so we now have 
seagulls in permanent residence.  We have never witnessed anyone from the business clearing away 
any rubbish dumped by their customers. 
  
Our discussion was around the bin outside the front of the premises which you confirmed was a 
public bin and is emptied weekly. You also added that you have never received complaints about the 
bin, or any other waste-related complaints associated with the premises. 
  
If you could kindly confirm these facts are correct and add anything else, you think is relevant to the 
points raised by the objector. 
  
The information is required for a Licensed hearing that will be scheduled to take place in the next 
few weeks so I would be grateful if you could respond within 7 days.  
  
  
Best wishes 
  
  
Mark Marshall 
Director 
01253 367100 
07796 994786 
Mail-info@mm-squared.co.uk 
https://www.mm-squared.co.uk 
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